
Paringa Archers Launceston Inc 
201 Reatta Rd, Trevallyn Reserve, Launceston Tasmania  

Secretary Email: Secretary@paringaarchers.org.au 
President Email: President@paringaarchers.org.au 

 Meeting Minutes for Monday 15 April 2024 

 
Meeting started:  7.00 p.m. 

Apologies:   Emma Hutchinson 

Correspondence In: Email from Dept. of Justice re Affordable Skips – their non compliance 
by delaying refund for double charging. (email below) 

Correspondence out: 

Agenda: 

1. Lyn Garner will no longer be cleaning premises at Paringa.  Resolved to send an e-mail to all 
members to see if anyone wishes to take on this task.  Members are also to be reminded of 
their responsibilities in keeping all facilities clean and tidy.   

2. Jeff Garner has resigned the position of Acting Treasurer.  While he and Trudy are still 
signatories for the Bank, notice of the vacancy will be e-mailed to members in the hope of 
filling this position. 

3. VDA Indoor hire.  Van Diemen Archers will be running the Indoors using Paringa facilities.  A 
charge of $100 per day, plus $10 per archer will be charged to offset costs incurred. 

4. Corrective Services carried out work whipper snipping around the grounds and field course.  
Their work has made a visible difference and we thank them for it. 

5. It was resolved to run a course on a Sunday afternoon, date to be decided, for Club Officials. 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

1. Patrick Oxborugh has renewed his Associate membership of Paringa. 
2. A zoom meeting will be held on Thursday, of Tasmanian Archery Clubs, to discuss A.A. 

administrative issues (assemblesports.io), i.e. membership and whatever else may arise that 
is causing concern or difficulties to local Clubs. 

3. Tony Delphin has requested more noticeable signs for Come and Try, and the need for more 
arrows. 

Proposed: Jeff Garner 

Office bearer Attended Y/N Office bearer Attended Y/N 

President  
Jeff Garner  

Y Coaching Coordinator 
Jeff Garner 

Y 

Vice-President 
Peter MulHolland 

Y Club Recorder 
Geoff Dyer 

Y 

Secretary 
Shirley Morphett 

Y Public Relations 
Emma Hutchinson 

N 

Treasurer - Acting 
Jeff Garner 

Y   



Seconded: Geoff Dyer 

Motion carried: Unanimously 

4. Six family passes for Brixhibition were made available to the Club which were allocated by 
Committee. 

5. Key allocation.  A slight alteration to method of issuing keys.  Application will be filled in with 
the receipt no. for payment included.  This will be forward to President and key will be 
allocated. 

Meeting closed: 7.32 p.m. 
 
Next Meeting:  Will be held at 1 Whitford Grove, Trevallyn, on Monday, 13th May at 7.00 
p.m.  

Shirley Morphett – Secretary     Jeff Garner –President  

 

From: Foster, Emily <Emily.Foster@justice.tas.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, April 15, 2024 2:37 PM 
To: treasurer@paringaarchers.org.au 
Subject: CBOS to Jeff - Affordable Skips - Ref: CE/24/563 

Dear Jeff, 

Thank you for taking the time to report Affordable Skips’ business practices to Consumer, Building 
and Occupational Services (CBOS). 

I understand that the Paringa Archers Launceston Club hired a skip bin, of which they were charged 
twice. It appears the business advised they would only supply a refund once the bin was picked up, 
over two weeks later. 

Under the Australian Consumer Law (ACL), a business must not accept payment for goods or services 
and at the time of acceptance, intend not to supply the goods or services. 

Whilst we are unable to take compliance actions against the trader as a refund has since been 
provided, CBOS reviews complaints on a case-by-case basis and should further complaints of this 
nature be received in the future, CBOS will take any actions deemed necessary. 

I appreciate you taking the time to report this matter to our office. 

Kind Regards, 

Emily Foster  |  Compliance Officer  

Consumer, Building and Occupational Services, (inc Consumer Affairs and Fair Trading) , Department of Justice 

PO Box 56 Rosny Park TAS 7018, 1300 654 499  |  cbos.info@justice.tas.gov.au w: www.cbos.tas.gov.au 

 
 

           Jeff Garner
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